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Your District Team Jack & 

Doris,  Rick & Brenda,  Bill 

& Sheila, Ron & Judy, Marty 

& Ruth, Rod & Ann, Dale & 

Janis & David & Sherri, 

wish all of you Happy 

Holidays!  

May the season be the best 

ever for you and yours! 



3 December 2013 Kansas Winger 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INSIDE THIS WINGER  
   

     Page 2    Merry Christmas & Happy New Year   

    Page 3   Inside This Winger  
    Page 4   District Directors Message  

     Page 5   District and Chapter Officers   

     Page 6   Chapter Information on their meeting place/time         

     Page 7   District Rider Education Article  

     Page 8           District Trainer Article  

     Page 9   ‗By The Book‘ Region Trainer  

     Page 10-13 Chapter A                                 

     Page 14-15  Chapter B     

     Page 16-17  Chapter C     

     Page 18  Chapter F     

     Page 19-21 Chapter H    

     Page 22  Chapter P     

     Page 23  Chapter Q     

     Page 24  Kansas District Couple 2013 

     Page  25-26 Kansas Chapter Couples 2013  

     Page 27-28    Kansas Twisters Drill Team 

     Page 29         Kansas Lady Riders 

     Page 30  Mid-Winter Flyer 

     Page 31  Mid-Winter Rendezvous Registration Form  

     Page 32  Mid-Winter Rendezvous Schedule of Fun 

     Page 33  Kansas Schedule of Events 2014 

     Page 34         Kansas Convention 2014 Flyer 

     Page 35-36 Support our Sponsors   

     Page 37  Region ‗H‘ Convention 2014 Announcement  

     Page 38  Region ‗H‘ Convention 2014 Registration Form  

      
    



December 2013 4 Kansas Winger 
G

O

L
D

W
IN

G ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIAT
IO

N

KS

OK AR

TX
LA

GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 
Friends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledge 

REGION H 

 

 

 

     The Monthly District News Letter      
             Jack and Doris Schoeck Directors  

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

    Grand Master Ride    Jack #1961  Doris #2389 

 
 
Merry Christmas to all our GWRRA 

friends!  We hope that all of you have a 

wonderful time with your families and that 

the Holiday is Blessed for everyone. 

We held our State Staff meeting on Novem-

ber 9, 2013 in Mulvane, KS and set our 

schedule for Mid-Winter Rendezvous com-

ing up January 17 through 19, 2014 in 

Wichita.  We have a lot of fun activities in 

store for you and hope to see all of you 

there.  Please remember that the rooms are 

to be reserved by January 3, 2014 and the 

buffet breakfast is available for up to 4 peo-

ple in a room.  If you do not stay at the mo-

tel, GWRRA members will be able to pur-

chase the buffet breakfast for $5.99.  Those 

who would like to bring a pet, there is an 

additional $10.00 per day added to the 

room cost and ½ of that will be donated to 

the local Humane Society. 

We had a good Region H Staff Meeting last 

weekend in Marshall, Texas. We got to 

meet some new staff members from other 

states and some new members of the Re-

gion H Staff. 

We had the opportunity to share with those 

there what Kansas would like to do in the 

coming year.  We are excited to start a new 

year in January and have a fun filled year 

with opportunities to Ride, Have new op-

portunities for education, and Have FUN 

FUN FUN!   We are looking forward to a 

great fun year for Kansas GWRRA!   

We have several parties coming up in De-

cember which should be a lot of fun. 

Until next month, stay warm and Have a 

Wonderful Holiday! 

Jack and Doris Schoeck, Kansas District 

Directors 
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KANSAS DISTRICT STAFF 
DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
620-341-0426 

 

ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 

Rick & Brenda Kistler 
316-200-0726 

 
        DISTRICT RIDER EDUCATOR                                         DISTRICT TREASURER 
                 Bill & Sheila Tucker            Judy & Ron Eggleston 
                     316-777-1052           580-269-1221 
 
              DISTRICT TRAINER        District Rider Coaches  DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 
             Marty & Ruth Dannar                    Jim Lamb                        EDITOR 
      316-260-5272              Rick Stevens  Bill & Sheila Tucker 
           Bill Tucker         316-777-1052  
         DISTRICT COUPLE OF THE  
             YEAR COORDINATOR       Kansas Twisters        DISTRICT COUPLE OF                  
      Rod & Ann Gillett      Drill Team        THE YEAR 
           316-721-0638         Steve Bockhaus       David & Sherri McDonald 
              Team Captain      316-650-3238   
 DISTRICT MEDIC FIRST AID            
   TRAINERS/INSTRUCTORS           DISTRICT HISTORIAN  
    Steve & Terri Bockhaus                  Brenda Kistler       
     Jack & Doris Schoeck                             316-259-8920  
                        Marv Ayers 
      
DISTRICT MOTOR AWARENESS COORD.                 DISTRICT MEC 
                   Gary & Susan Drake           Janis Mooney 
                         785-828-4801             316-775-0211 
        
    DISTRICT WEB MASTER          FRANK PATTON AWARD  2013/14  
              Dale & Janis Mooney                               Jack & Teresa Kistler                                                                        
     316-775-0211                 
 
    Chapter ‘A’ CD      Chapter ‘B’  CD      Chapter ’C’  CD Chapter ’F’’  CD  
     Rod & Ann Gillett     Allen & Lee Ann Robertson           Ron & Marj Crawford        Gene Shannon 
 

     Chapter ‘H’ CD     Chapter ‘P’ CD                  Chapter ‘Q’ CD 
   Terry & Judy Mann                  David & Sherri McDonald                    Jack & Teresa Kistler 
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Chapter “H” 

Hutchinson, Kansas 
Terry & Judy Mann CD 

620-728-9320 
4th Thursday 7:00p.m. 

Sirloin Stockade 
East 17th, Hutchinson 

remotemann@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Chapter “P” 
David & Sherri McDonald CD 

316-650-3238 
2nd Friday at 7:00p.m. 

Derby Church of Christ 
225 N. Derby St. Derby 

In Fellowship Hall, South End of Building 
dlovessh@sbcglobal.net 

 
 
 

Chapter “Q” 
 Jack & Teresa Kistler, CD 

(316) 651-7423 
1st Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 

Fabiola‟s Mexican Restaurant 
302 North Washington 

 Wellington, KS 

Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 

Note Location & Time Change 

 
 

 
Chapter “A” 

Rod & Ann Gillett, CD 
316-721-0638 

Second Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 
  Hometown Buffet 

6820 W Central, Wichita 

rgillett@cox.net 
 
 

Chapter “B” 
Allen & Lee Ann Robertson, CD 

      (785) 979 4831 
   3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 

      JTs Grill 
33255 Lexington Ave., DeSoto 

Allen.robertson1@gmail.com 
 
 

Chapter “C” 
Ron & Marj Crawford CD 

785-764-0626 
Third Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

Perkins Restaurant 
1720 SW Wanamaker Road, Topeka 

solpokbluesolpokblue@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

Chapter “F” 
Gene Shannon CD 

   620-735-4254 
    Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

     Pizza Hut 
      729 N Main, El Dorado 

drums@wheatstate.com 

GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors   

and Getand Get --Together Time & PlaceTogether Time & Place   

Feel free to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome.  
Call the CD if you need more information about a Chapter activity.  

If you are interested in organizing a Chapter in your area,  

Please contact JACK & DORIS SCHOECK 620-341-0426 

for  more information. 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

District Educators                     Asst District Educators                                   
  Bill & Sheila Tucker              Jim & Carol Lamb 

      316-777-1052        620-545-8465  

 Life Grand Master #242 

 Life Grand Master #527 

  CE-KS-A           CE-KS-B          CE-KS-F            CE-KS-H              CE-KS-P               

Larry Mazur        Eric Wadman     Russel Harrold       Marv Ayres     Rick & Carolyn Stevens    

316-688-5696    913-219-6678   316-648-4714      620-241-2499       316-213-4630 

BURR….. It‟s cold out side. Glad I‟m sitting in front of the computer 

writing this article and putting the Winger together. 

 

Thursday evening I drove (No Bike- Freezing Rain) to Hutchinson for 

KS-H monthly gathering. It was their soup night and the attendees 

had a choice of Beef & Noodles, Chili, Beef Stew,  Ham & Beans. 

There might have been more, but I only sampled those four. I sure 

like to eat good food and it was good food. Marty & Ruth Dannar 

were the other representatives for the District. 

 

CD Terry Mann presented information on the chapters upcoming ac-

tivities. They have so much scheduled I think they will have to add a 

day or two to each calendar month to get it all done.  He then called 

on me to give the Educator talk. Their educator, Marv Ayers, could 

not be there. I prepared several scenarios for them, divided them into 

teams to resolve their two scenarios assigned to them then they pre-

sent their solutions to the entire group. It went very well and didn‟t 

take much time to complete. 

 

Friday evening I drove to Jack and Doris Schoeck‟s home in prepara-

tion for the drive to Lenexa Ks Saturday morning to present CPR and 

First Aid and a Motor Awareness Program to Chapter „B‟ members. 

 

I arrived at Schoeck‟s home around 6pm and was greeted by a super 

good meal of roast beef, potatoes, veggies that were cooked with the 

roast and carrot cup cakes for Dinner. Did I over eat? Sure did, could-

n‟t help myself. Doris is a good cook. Jack should be much larger 

because of it J 

 

After the meal, Jack and I left the dishes to Doris L and headed for his 

man cave in the basement to watch the #2 ranked Kansas Jayhawks 

basketball team play Townson. After the game I retired because we 

were getting up at 5am to head for Lenexa with a breakfast stop in 

Ottawa. Jack said he wouldn‟t be far behind me (his own room of 

course! J ) 

 

The trip was uneventful (no sightings of deer or ice on road surface. 

Very windy!). We arrived around 8:50am and with help of the chapter 

members got everything unloaded and set up in a short period of time. 

Class started at 9:30am. 

 

Eric Wadman, Chapter Educator for „B‟ opened the session with a 

few remarks and away we went.  Nineteen Chapter „B‟ members were 

in attendance and were great with their interaction and participation 

during both training classes. 

 

We stopped for lunch at 1pm. Allen Robertson, CD of „B‟ insisted in 

buying our meal at a really good BBQ place. I believe it was named 

ZARDA‟s. Thanks again Allen and Lee Ann. We returned to the 

classroom at 2pm and finished the training. 

 

Upon completion of the sessions, Eric closed the session by announc-

ing that he had the forms for those that wish to sign up in the Levels 

program and/or upgrade and that I had patches if any wished them. 

 

Very productive day. I‟m able to certify Doris Schoeck as a Rider Ed 

Seminar Presenter and Eric gave me nine N.7 forms that updated 

those folks. We welcome Sherri Orndorff,  Johnnie Crow, and Sharon 

Crow for signing up in Level I (Safety by Commitment).  Allen 

Robertson , Janice James, Steve Milan, Maurice Reiter, Joe Magnant, 

Paul Korb, Eric Wadman advanced to Level III (Safety By Prepared-

ness). CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

 

We would like to take these combined training sessions to other chap-

ters. There are many we can combine besides the Motor Awareness 

and CPR/FA. 

 

Until next time, please remember, 

 

PRACTICE MAKES PERMANENT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU 

PRACTICE! 

   Do yourself and your loved one a favor! Take a Riders course! 

Bill & Sheila 

District Educator  

  

SEE YOU ALL AT MID-WINTER RENDEZVOUS 
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 To start off my article I would like to thank 

everyone who has called or asked about how I am 

doing.  My surgery went great.  I am getting 

stronger daily.  I do have good and bad days how-

ever good days are out weighing the bad.  I will 

be going back to work the first part of January.  

(Boo Hoo)  I already feel so much better and I am 

looking forward to getting back to an active role 

as your leadership trainer.  Thanks again for all 

your care and concerns.   

 I would like to talk about the chapter of the 

year program.  I believe most members feel this 

would be more work than pleasure.  It does help 

to have one member in each chapter as the coordi-

nator to keep all of the events documented.  How-

ever, all of the members do help with obtaining 

the points.   

 Let us look at a quick list of items that you 

will already get points for without trying.   

Having a CD, ACD, Treasurer, RE and MEC 

in each chapter. 

 Monthly meeting, monthly ride schedule, 

monthly newletter 

 Financial report – ( Your staff do this for you 

with) 

 Members in the levels program. 

 Having a Couple of the year in your chapter. 

 Other items are attending leadership train-

ing classes.  There are at least six different cate-

gories that points can be gained from.  Points are 

gained if your chapter has at least three new 

members join before the end of the year. 

 Hopefully this will help you realize it is not 

hard.  The more members in the chapter that par-

ticipate the easier it becomes.  When we split the 

task up it always makes the load lighter to carry.   

So to get the year started right I will be giving a 

seminar at Mid-Winter to help you earn points for 

your chapter.On another note I would like to en-

courage all of you to attend the Horizon Program 

that will be hosted by Kansas.  It will be the first 

weekend of March.  This is an interactive pro-

gram and the more who participate the FUNNER 

(I know that has to be a real word.) it will be.  

You learn about teamwork, self awareness, inter-

personal communication, and building a better 

chapter.  Included is how to have FUN in 

GWRRA.   

 The dates are Saturday March 1st and Sun-

day March 2nd.  Times are not set as of yet but I 

believe 8 to 5 and 8 to noon is the usual course.  

This does not have to be couples only.  If you are 

a chapter couple this course will help you with 

resume. The location is the Depot in El Dorado, 

KS.   The address is 430 N. Main Street,     El Do-

rado, Kansas.  If you are driving north on main 

you it will be on the right hand side of the road.  

 There are hotels available or the lake has 

nice camping that is only a 5 minute drive away.  

Please RSVP to myself or Marty.    

 Have a blessed time with your family this 

season.   

   

Ruth & Marty Dannar 

Kansas District Trainer                                                                                  

 Kansas District Trainers  
Marty & Ruth Dannar 
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BY THE BOOK 
By: Jack Wagner 

Region H Trainer 
 

 

“By the Book” articles are intended to help familiarize GWRRA Volunteer Leaders and Members with the poli-

cies, procedures, and information contained in the GWRRA Officer‟s Handbook (OHB). A Copy of the Officer‟s  

Handbook can be found at the following Internet website: www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandabook.html   

                                                Please feel free to reprint these articles in Region, District, or Chapter newsletters. 

 

 The Time for Parties 
 

Yes – this is a reprint from last year's By the Book 
article.  At this time of year I believe it bears repeat-
ing. 
 

December brings us all together for many different 

parties – celebrating the various holidays or watching 

our favorite teams in their endeavor to be the best.  

Many of the  social events or gift exchanges done at 

this time of year have the tradition of involving alco-

hol.  While it has been discussed at length many times, 

I thought it best to remind everyone of the GWRRA 

policy on alcohol.  Page D-15 of the Officer Handbook 

states:  

―While GWRRA makes no attempt to legislate 
policy as it relates to an individual‘s freedom, 
we must give strong consideration to potential 
liability exposure of the Officer group. For this 
reason, GWRRA CANNOT: 1) sell alcoholic bev-
erages; 2) profit from the sale of alcoholic 
beverages; 3) distribute as an award or prize 
any alcoholic beverages at a GWRRA event; 4) 
encourage its use by advertising its availability 
or causing it to be available at GWRRA events.‖ 

The first few words are important to remember – WE 

ARE NOT  ATTEMPTING TO BE THE ALCOHOL 

POLICE.  However, that said, the next few words 

from the Officer Handbook are of utmost importance 

– THERE ARE POTENTIAL LIABILITY ISSUES.  

What does this mean?  Most areas have what are 

known as social host liability laws which impart liability 

to those responsible for serving alcohol.  Those held 

liable in either criminal or civil actions provided alcohol 

to someone who is subsequently involved in a vehicle 

crash or other activity which caused death, injury or 

even property damage.  Most often the social host in-

volved is a private individual who served alcohol in 

their home or other facility where they are consid-

ered to be the host.  However, when the event is a 

company or organization affair, the company or organi-

zation can be held liable – meaning GWRRA and its of-

ficers could be held responsible. Think about that.  If 

you're the Chapter Director, you could be held liable 

even though the event wasn't in your home.  Yes, 

GWRRA has liability insurance which covers the Asso-

ciation and its officers.  But would it cover you when 

you are violating written Association policy? 

 

Liability issues aside – the main reason for the policy 

as I see it is we don't want to be the cause of losing 

any of our GWRRA family as a result of GWRRA pro-

vided alcohol.  So let me leave you with this.  If you're 

having a Chapter event at your home or other location 

that doesn't commercially serve alcohol, follow the 

policy and don't make it available.  If you're having 

your event at a location that does serve alcohol as 

part of their normal business and choose to consume, 

please do it responsibly.  I want to see all of our fam-

ily together in the coming year! 

 

The more you know...the better it gets 

 

Jack Wagner 

Region H Trainer 
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Chapter AChapter A  ––   WichitaWichita   

www.geocities.com/gwrrachaptera  

 

 

Chapter Directors                                   
Rod & Ann Gillett 
 316-721-0638 

Asst. Chapter Director             
 Marty & Ruth Dannar    
      316-260-5272 

   Newsletter Editors 
         Mary Mazur 
        316-688-5696 

Chapter Educator  
Larry & Mary Mazur 
        316-688-5696 

      Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett 
       316-721-0638 

Chapter Treasurer 
      Jerold Shook 

 

Chapter Historian 

 

 

      Chapter Couple 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
          316-772-6603 

 

 Hello everyone. 

Well it‘s December, and I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving. Before we start talking about all the 

things planned for December let‘s talk about a few things that we did in November (and just a little bit 

left over from October). Our October dinner was on the 24th and although there were only a few of us 

we did enjoy a nice dinner @ Soho‘s out by the Airport. We welcomed a couple of visitors Sharon & Hal 

Williams. Hal‘s looking for people that like to go for rides on their bikes. No he doesn‘t ride a Gold Wing 

but that doesn‘t matter…we welcome them to our group if they will have us.  

Two days later we had our Halloween party at Joe & Debbie‘s and again our numbers were few but we 

did enjoy ourselves. Here are a few pictures of some of those that showed up,     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

          Next Page 

http://www.geocities.com/gwrrachaptera
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KS-A Continued 

 

I have included the pictures of the brave ones that ―bobbed for apples‖ I‘ll let you try to figure out 

who is who.               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Secret…the one with all the hair is Joe‘s granddaughter) 

 

 

 

Now for November…we had our yearly planning meeting @ Rod & Ann‘s on the 3rd where we as members 

of the chapter have a chance to help plan some of the activities that we will be enjoying next year.  

                                                                                                              

                     Next Page   
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KS-A Continued  
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KS-A Continued 

 

 A lot of thought goes into deciding what we 

will be doing next year and I hope you will all come 

out and enjoy what was planned. And if there is an 

activity you would like to try or a place you would 

like to ride to please let us know and we will try to 

fit it into our schedule or put it on the calendar 

for next year. 

 On the 10th there was a Veteran‘s Day ride 

where they rode down to the Vietnam War memo-

rial in Winfield. There were 7 bikes with 9 people 

and they had lunch @ Braum‘s with a ride by 

Winfield Lake on their way home.  

 We had our monthly meeting on the 14th and 

Home Town Buffet and there was a large group. 

Marty & Ruth were in charge because Rod & Ann 

were gone. The meeting lasted about an hour and 

there were about 30 people there who enjoyed 

visiting with each other. Larry gave a good lesson 

about how Trikes are safer than bikes…but only 

because of the differences in having 3 wheels in-

stead of 2.   

 Here are some of the things coming up in 

December they include: 

5th Chili feed & Newton parade. Meet @ Steve & 

Terri‘s for chili around 5 while there if you haven‘t 

already got lights on your bike you can decorate 

your bike then go ride in what I‘ve been told is a 

very short parade…then meet back @ Steve & 

Terri‘s to eat more chili or just visit. 

7th Christmas party in Burns Kansas  

12th our monthly meeting @ the Home Town Buf-

fet on West Central meeting starts @ 7:00 but 

come early to eat and visit with the other mem-

bers 16th the Lady Riders (and any husbands to 

wish to go) are having a get together they will 

start @ the Wichita Fish Co on West Douglas for 

dinner then they will go a few blocks down the 

street to the Blue Swallowtail Studio for an eve-

ning of making jewelry…please contact Debbie 

Gattenby by Dec 11th if you are interested in going 

so she‘ll know how many people to expect.  

 

 

21st Bob Vicker‘s birthday  

21st winter begins (although it‘s been cold long be-

fore this date) 

25th Bob Brown‘s birthday 

25th Christmas 

26th Kwanzaa 

27th Swilley‘s Anniversary  

31st New Year‘s Eve…everyone who has plans to be 

out on this evening please be very careful  

 

Well that‘s all for now… 

 

Everyone Have a Great Christmas And a Very 

Happy Safe New Years 

 

Mary Mazur… 

Chapter A Newsletter editor 
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                  Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

     Chapter Director         Ass’t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator    Chapter Treasurer 

Allen & Lee Ann Robertson      Paula Aiken                  Eric Wadman                  Ed James               

           785-979-4831                   785-842-8503            913-219-6678          816-225-2679    

     

    Chapter Couple                  Chapter MEC                    Chapter Editor 

Roger & Melissa Shores          Joe Magnant                       Paula Aiken 

                                                                                               785-842-8503 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Everybody loves a parade.  Chapter B had their own 

parade as eighteen members traveled in formation for 

the last scheduled breakfast ride of 2013 the end of 

October.  John English and Maurice Reiter led the 

group on a 75 minute ride to Melvern, KS.  The service 

proved to be rather slow, but the food, once received, 

was good.  A small 

private parade was 

held later that 

same day when all 

the attendees at 

the club Halloween 

party piled on the 

hay wagon and set 

off for a ride 

through the back 

pastures of the 

Aiken property.  Two deer were spotted in the head-

lights of the tractor as members enjoyed a night of 

fun, food, and laughter. 

 

November 9 

found twenty-

two members 

enjoying break-

fast at the Old 

56 Diner in Ot-

tawa prior to 

saddling up for 

the Veterans 

Day Parade.  The 

motorcycles shone in the fall sunshine and American 

flags waved from antennae.  The weather was great 

and the streets lined with people.  They watched and 

cheered as we promoted GWRRA and saluted our vet-

erans. 

 

Not to play favorites, Chapter B participated in the 

Leavenworth Vet-

erans Day Celebra-

tion on November 

11 also.  Again mo-

torcycles shone and 

flags waved as we 

rode in the largest 

Veterans Day Pa-

rade west of the 

Mississippi.  The 

weather was warm when the parade started, but 

cooled off greatly just as we finished the parade 

route.  We were eager to get away from the north 

wind and eat lunch at the Pullman Restaurant, but glad 

we were once again able to honor and celebrate all the 

wonderful men and women who have served or are 

serving in the armed forces of the United States of 

America. 

 

Chapter B events for December: 

December 7 – Christmas Party 

December 19 – Chapter Meeting 

January 1 – Polar Bear Run 

 

Safe travels, 

Paula Aiken   

 

 

The poem on next page was submitted by Paula Aikens, 

Chapter ‘B‘ Editor    

‗     
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Twas the night before Christmas when all through the house, 

Not a creature was stirring, not even a mouse. 

The stockings were hung by the chimney with care, 

In hopes that St. Nicholas soon would be there. 

The motorcycle magazines were all over the floor, 

The owner was wishing for chrome galore. 

The cycle‘s in the garage for its long winter‘s nap. 

While the snow blower was ready for use in a snap. 

When out on the lawn there arose such a clatter, 

We just had to see what was the matter. 

Away to the window we flew like a flash, 

Tore open the shutters and threw up the sash. 

The moon on the breast of the new fallen snow, 

Gave a luster of midday to objects below. 

When what to my wondering eyes should appear, 

But a ‗14 Goldwing with just the right gear. 

With a little old driver so lively and quick, 

I knew in a moment it must be St. Nick. 

The snow blade was mounted securely and tight, 

The snow tires and chains were all just right. 

This new model was great.  The heater worked fine, 

We knew it was just a matter of time, 

That this wonderful machine would some day come to be, 

For Goldwing enthusiasts all to see. 

As I drew in my head and was turning around, 

Down the chimney St. Nicholas came with a bound. 

He was dressed all in leather from his head to his toe, 

Quite properly attired, for safety you know. 

A bundle of chrome he had flung on his back, 

And he seemed to be checking the list in his sack. 

His eyes how they twinkled! His dimples how merry! 

His cheeks were like roses, his nose like a cherry. 

His droll little mouth was drawn up like a bow, 

And the beard on his chin was as white as the snow. 

He had a broad face and a round little belly, 

That shook when he laughed like a bowl full of jelly. 

He winked and then told us, Tell your friends in RA, 

To ride safely and know no matter what some may say, 

Santa lives in us all every day of the year. 

This holiday helps us to spread some good cheer. 

But I heard him exclaim as he sped away, 

―Merry Christmas to All in GWRRA‖. 
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Chapter Directors 
Ron & Marjie Crawford 

       785-764-0626 

Asst. Chapter Directors 
   Don  & Brenda Williams 

          785-537-1988 

Web Master 
    John Gull 

785-266-6735 

Chapter Educator 
      Open 

      

Treasurer 
 Sandy Davis 

785-691-7000 

Chapter Editor 
    Don Williams 

    785-537-1988 

Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 

 

 
 

 

                          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

   
       

 

Well November started off with a splash.  We had 

our supper ride on the 5th and it turned into a sup-

per drive to Red Robin in Topeka.  Even with the 

downpour we had 8 people in attendance and it 

was a very pleasurable experience other than Bill 

Hanson explaining to everybody his options on 

his knee replacement surgery. It‟s scheduled for 

the 12th so if all goes well he should be back on 

his feet and hobbling around by the time you read 

this.  I won‟t go into detail but let‟s just say I 

don‟t think I want any part of that kind of surgery.  

Just having a spouse go through it is enough for 

this guy. 

The food and service was good at Red Robin as 

usual with plenty of talk about riding since the 

Chapter C members are smart enough to come in 

out of the rain most of the time.   

Our 4th annual trip to Paradise was somewhat of a 

success.  Al Davis started the ride so Chapter C is 

taking credit for the event.  If that sounds familiar 

we are just following the lead of those that will 

not be mentioned.  Brenda and I, along with two 

other bikes and three people, linked up with the 

rest of the bikes at Sapp Brothers in Junction City.  

After refueling and introductions, of those that 

didn‟t know each other, we blasted off for Para-

dise.  Upon arriving at the first stop sign Jamie 

Conway let some vehicles pass and then just sat 

there.  When he let the clutch out on his trike 

nothing happened.  He came on the radio and said 

he thought his transmission had gone out.  We all 

parked our bikes and a couple of us gave him a 

push to get him turned around so he could coast 

into the parking lot again and try and trouble 

shoot it.  As it turned out it wasn‟t the transmis-

sion, but the drive shaft.  California side car 

strikes again.  Earl Barnes had recently retrieved 

his trike from the shop with the same problem.  

Earl was lucky as his didn‟t break.  Tim Wolfe, in 

Lawrence, had just checked Jamie‟s trike earlier 

in the week and it looked fine.  It broke with no 

warning at all and required Jamie and Gayle to 

wait at Sapp Brothers for AAA to come and get 

them and take the trike to Lawrence to be repaired 

and missing out on lunch.  Just to keep things in-

teresting Mike Quintanar couldn‟t get his bike 

started.  Thinking it was the battery he went look-

ing for a replacement.  Nobody had a charged bat-

tery he could buy and as it turned out it was a 

sticky starter switch.After our shaky start we just 

hopped onto the big road and headed to Paradise.  

We arrived in plenty of time to get the food.  Cost 

is $10 and if you leave hungry it‟s your fault not 

the people providing the food.  All food is home-

made and is pretty much a traditional Thanksgiv-

ing dinner.  The folks in Paradise are nice enough 

to provide us with reserved motorcycle parking 

right in front of the venue, which is pretty much 

the only fairly level place in town.  Since we were 

almost an hour later than our estimate time, there 

were 3 other bikes in the parking area that had 

come in from the west.  We ended up with 10 

bikes in the parking lot and only one of them was 

a Harley.  After about an hour bull session after 

all had eaten the Quintanar‟s headed to Colby for 

their 500th Geocache having saved the first one in 

Kansas for their 500th find.   

                                                          Next Page 
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 One other rider had to head back to Topeka 

to do the dreaded “W” thing.  I have to apologize 

to him since I‟m terrible at names and only re-

member his screen name from the GL18000 

rider‟s forum (BMXDAD). 

 We headed back toward home at about 2:00 

pm working our way south to intercept US 40.  Al 

was leaving and in true Al fashion he turned 

down a gravel road for about 3 miles where we 

ended up at Mushroom Rock State Park.  For 

those that haven‟t been there you guess it.  It‟s a 5 

acre area that has a bunch of big rocks that resem-

ble Mushrooms.  We then ended up riding to 

Junction City on US 40 and then we too I-70 

home with the various riders splitting off along 

the way.  We are looking forward to more bikes 

joining in next year so mark your calendar it is 

always the first day of Pheasant season. 

 With Bill Hanson being fresh out of the 

hospital from another knee replacement we didn‟t 

get his normal words of wisdom relating to mo-

torcycle safety.  Al Davis mentioned that riders 

should be aware of cars backing out of parking 

places without looking.  It was also mentioned 

that deer are still on the move and Ken Feltch 

confirmed that when he told us 3 deer had crossed 

in front of him in his pickup but he was far 

enough back to get stopped without hitting any of 

them. 

 Teresa Gull reported that Bill was doing 

pretty well at home but was still in quite a bit of 

pain since he had started therapy on Monday.  

He‟s not up for visitors.  Ron reported that Jack 

Scheock was having surgery this week on his 

wrist and that the operation should be an in and 

out in one day. 

 The Chapter Christmas party is Dec 8th in 

Lyndon at 5:00 p.m.  Bring a covered dish and 

also a gift for the exchange value around $10.  

Come one come all and have a ball again this 

year.Mid-Winter will be held in Park City at the 

Best Western on 17-18-19th of January.  The 

theme will be Snowmen.  Any Chapter members 

wishing to donate door prizes for Mid-Winter 

please bring them to the Christmas party and they 

will be picked up.  Also donations are needed for 

the Chapter Basket for the rally.    

 Bring those to the Christmas party also or if 

unable.  They can be dropped off on New Year‟s 

Day when we are all at Red Robin in Topeka.  

Hopefully we will be able to ride again this year.  

 If you can‟t ride then come on 4 wheels.  

We will meet at 12:00 for lunch.  

 

 

                       Birthdays    

                  27  Rita Thompson   

    

                         Anniversaries 

 

                7     Ken & Arelene Felch 

                12   Marvin & Louis Miller 

 

 

 

Don & Brenda Williams 

ACD/Newsletter Editors 
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http://www.kschapftroop.homestead.com.    
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            Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  

                                   Gene Shannon 

              Chapter Director 

 

       Asst Chapter Director                Chapter Educator 
                  Steve & Lajuana Pena                           Russel Harrold 

            316-250-4450            316-648-4714 

  Chapter Treasurer  Chapter Web/News Letter Editor   Chapter Couple  Chapter Scrapbook 

 Gerald & Patty Sivits                         Dale Mooney             Dale & Janis Mooney  Rick & Brenda Kistler 

      620-726-5897                                316-775-0211       316-775-0211                            316.259.8920 

 

 

 
Hi everybody, 

 

Chapter F had their supper run on November 1 and went to the copper 

kettle in Eureka Kansas.  There was one trike and one by and every-

body else showed up in automobiles, you can tell the weather is start-

ing to get a little on the bad side.  We did have a good turnout for the 

supper even though I can't remember the amount of people that 

showed up. 

 

Rick Kistler, Dale Mooney and Janis Mooney went to chapter Q's 

meeting on November 7 they are now meeting at a Mexican restaurant 

in Wellington, Kansas there was a tremendous turnout of 34 people 

well above any averages they were having at Pizza Hut.  I saw people 

there that I didn't even know.  It was a good meeting and a lot of in-

formation was exchanged.  The food was good and it was a buffet 

style.  You could also order off the menu. 

 

There was a district officers meeting on November 9 at Bill Tucker's 

home Mulvane Kansas.  There was a lot of discussion in regards to 

the Kansas rally/convention.  It was also a considerable amount of 

discussion on midwinter. 

 

Rick Kistler and Marty Danner were late getting to the meeting be-

cause they were performing in El Dorado, Kansas with the Kansas 

twisters at a parade for Veterans Day. 

 

 

 There was a region meeting held at Marshall, Texas and Gary and 

Phyllis VanBuskirk, Jack and Doris Schoeck, Rick and Brenda Ki-

stler, Bill Tucker, Marty Danner, Steve Bockhaus, Dale and Janis 

Mooney.  There was approximately 60 officers from five states and it 

was good to see old friends, as well as making new friends.  The 

meeting lasted from 8:30 AM until 5:30 PM with a break for lunch 

which the convention center picked up.  We had fried catfish and it 

was very, very good way everybody enjoyed it, with spicy hush pup-

pies. 

 

I'll let sit for this time, looking forward to the midwinter event and 

rendezvous hope to see all of you there.  Come out and support your 

chapter couples of the year as they compete for district.  The district is 

going all out to bring the fun back into the Kansas rally/convention. 

 

Don't forget the all chapters Christmas party in Burns, Kansas on De-

cember 7 at 12 o'clock noon, bring a covered dish (with food in it).   

 

 

 

 

Also, bring a gift for a man and a woman for the gift exchange.  Gifts 

not to exceed $10 in value. 

 

Please!  Be sure to check the events calendar for all upcoming events 

and happenings.  There are many things going on in the last part of 

November and most all of December. 

 

Dale and Janis Mooney 

Chapter “F” News Editors 

 

Until next time.   

Ride safe and ride often 
 

       

  

       

 

 

 

http://www.kschapftroop.homestead.com
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     Chapter Director                       Asst Chapter Director                  Chapter Educator          
   Terry & Judy Mann                    Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch                    Marv Ayres       

       620-728-9320                                        620-921-5941                              620-241-2499                   

 

       Chpater MEC                                 Chapter Treasurer                      Chapter Editor 
          Bill Watts                       Chris & Janis Scheurer               Georgeanna & Dale Tritsch 

       620-728-8347                              620-899-5772                                  620-921-5941 

Chapter H — Hutchinson 
           Blue Dragon Country 

November was a slowing down month for chapter H.  We rode to Clyde, KS to see Bob Condray's Toy Museum. Bob is friendly 

and has more toys than one can imagine.  He has been collecting toys and repairing toys for 40+ years.  He has even built some to scale from 

machinery he has owned.  It is amazing how looking at the toys bring back memories.  (I even saw a few from my childhood that I still have in 

the basement)               

 We went to Waters Edge in Moundridge, KS on October 27.  Five rode and 6 arrived by 4 wheels.  

I think there were about 16 of us – it was hard to keep track since so many kept going back to the buf-

fet line and returning with a ―fresh load‖. 

 

   On Saturday, Nov 9, we went to the BreadBasket in Newton, KS for the German buffet.  (no, Jimmy 

Buffet isn‘t related; and he isn‘t German).  There were about 18 of us, we were scattered around the 

208992 room somewhat.  6 Eskimo types rode on 3 trikes.  The rest of us went in heated, 4 wheel com-

fort --- aka whimps.                                                                                                     Next Page 



December 2013 20 Kansas Winger 

KS-H Continued 

 

Granted a few of us had other things going on that day that did conflict with riding.  It was fun having 

some of our newest members join in the feasting and fun. 

 

   Our next gathering on Nov. 21 will be a soup supper before, during, and after.  Members are asked to 

bring a soup or crackers or dessert.  6pm at Penwell Gable meeting room, west door, 300 E 30th, Hut-

chinson, KS.  More on how this went in the next newsletter. 

 

   Dale T has decided to give it a go and become a vendor at the Region H events.  Tritsch‘s Stitches will 

be doing some custom embroidery on hats and shirts.  There will be some patches for chaps with the 

lettering GWRRA available in gold, red, and pink.  This is something entirely new for me and I have a lot 

to learn, but I will be ready in March for the Region H convention. 

 

 
Some Coming Events: 

 

Dec 5  Thursday 

Chili Feed at Steve & Terri Bockhause before Newton Christmas Night Parade 

Chili at 5pm, parade at 6pm. 

 

**************************************************************************************** 

 

KS-F  Annual Christmas Party 

Sat  Dec. 7 

Burns, KS.  

Start Time: 12-NOON 

Gift Exchange limit $10  Bring a gift to match your gender. Bring a covered dish with food in it. Also be prepared to have 

FUN. 

 

GOLD WING RESTAURANT REVIEW ASSOCIATION  

 We've all heard it! We laugh about it! As I look at Chapter calendars, we seem to live it! It's been said that some groups 

ride from bar to bar, while Gold Wingers ride for dinner and ice cream. 

  

Most Chapters plan "dinner rides" weekly. After a while, Members start to pick and choose their rides based on the restau-

rant. Does that sound familiar? How many of you have planned a dinner ride to a restaurant twenty minutes from your gath-

ering place?  Let's think about this......Is your priority the restaurant or the ride?  Some "old timers" told me it was nothing 

to jump on the bike in Tulsa, OK and have lunch in Amarillo, TX. They would have dinner in Wichita, KS and be home by 10pm. 

Now THAT was a dinner ride!! NO, IT WAS A RIDE THAT INCLUDED DINNER! 

Members drop out of Chapters and GWRRA altogether because "the Chapter does not ride enough!"  Maybe we need more 

"rides that include dinner!" I suggest during your next planning meeting, think about roads to ride and places to see rather 

than what restaurant to eat in. Put some food in a cooler and have a picnic somewhere along the way. GOLD WING RESTAU-

RANT REVIEW ASSOCIATION?  No, it's GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION!! 

Let's Ride!! 

submitted by: 

Bill & Dea Ann Gray  

GWRRA Deputy Director - Central US 

(November 2013 Wingin It) 

             Next Page 
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   "I've just had the most awful time," said a boy to his friends. "First I got angina pectoris, then arteriosclerosis. Just as 

I was recovering, I got psoriasis.  They gave me hypodermics, and to top it all, tonsillitis was followed by appendectomy." 

   "Wow! How did you pull through?" sympathized his friends. 

   "I don't know," the boy replied. "Toughest spelling test I ever had." 

 

You do not stop laughing because you grow old.  

You grow old because you stop laughing! 

 

Birthdays: 

Brad Thompson  Dec 5 

Nita Regier  Dec 7 

Jim Shaw  Dec 8 

Norm Frederick  Dec 23 

 

Anniversaries: 

Don & Jan Schroeder  Dec 28 

Bruce & Pat Malecki  Dec 28 
 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

ACD, Newsletter Editor 

Region H, Kansas District, Chapter H 

dalet@cox.net 

 

 

Editors Note:                   This contraption from outer space is going to be Dale Tritsch Office in the  

    near future. This clip art goes with his remarks on the previous page.  

mailto:dalet@cox.net
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Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

Chapter Director 

Dave & Sherri McDonald 

 316-650-3238 

  

       

      

 

   

     Asst Chapter Director 

       Denny & Kathy Chesnut 

         316-214-1995    

        Rider Educator 

    Rick & Carolyn Stevens  

               316-683-1138 

      Chapter Couple 

    Jim & Carol Lamb 

   316-648-6170 

 Web Master 

Dan & Tammy Vickers 

      316-524-7808 

Member Enhancment 

     Glenn Bindley 

       316-880-2396 

     Treasurer 

Carolyn Stevens 

   316-683-1138 

Website   http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/chapterp/  

 

Meeting Night – Friday, December 13 - Brown Bag 

at 6:30pm Meeting 7:00pm 

                   Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby

          Derby Ks. 67037 in the fellowship hall 

at the south end of the building 

Rides last month: 

Our dinner ride this month was on Friday the 22th 

to Casa Martinez in Derby Kansas, it was a nice 

trip with Cold weather and great food. Looking 

Ahead 

Chapter P meeting night for February will fall on 

Valentine‘s day so we are planning a Lasagna Din-

ner all chapters welcome. It will be held atthe 

Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St, Derby 

Ks. 67037 6:30 in the fellowship hall at the south 

end of the building, there will be a small cost and 

more details will be available next month. Contact 

Sherri at dlovessh@sbcglobal.net to RSVP. Rides 

Dinner rides and dessert for the meeting this 

month will be planned by David and Sherri McDon-

ald. 

 

 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS – 12/18 Mary Harpster 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES- None 

 

Everyone have a safe month! 

David & Sherri McDonald  

Directors Chapter P    

mailto:dlovessh@sbcglobal.net
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––   WellingtonWellington  

 

 

         Chapter Directors                                     Ass’t Chapter Directors 
         Jack & Teresa Kistler                                              Bill & Sheila Tucker 

               620-782-9636                  Chapter MEC               316-777-1052 

          Chapter Treasurer      Ron & Judy Eggleston       Chapter Educators 

               Becky Mangus                                                                 Open 

                                                                                                   

 

  My Goodness, where has this year 

gone?  Hope everyone had a great Thanks-

giving, with plenty of family time and lots 

of food.  At this time of year we all need 

to remember to give thanks for all our 

family and friends. So that being said we 

would like to say how blessed we feel to 

have each and every one of you in our lives. 

We want to wish each of you a Very Merry 

Christmas. May your holidays be filled with 

lots of love and many memories.  

 

 Ok, now on to Chapter business. Our 

first meeting back in Wellington turned 

out quite well.  We had a good crowd and 

everybody seemed to enjoy being back at 

Fabiola‘s.  The main topic of discussion 

that night was our agenda for 2014, hope-

fully all of you have had a chance to look 

over the events and have marked you cal-

endars to attend as many as possible. Just 

a reminder, we have 5 months that we 

would like someone to plan a ride for the 

chapter.  Let us know if you are interested 

and we will help get the word out on all 

member rides.  

 

 Right now our next event, besides 

our regular meeting, will be our Christmas 

Ornament Exchange.  We have scheduled 

it for Saturday, December 7th at the Cor-

ner Bank 4th floor meeting room.  We will 

be serving breakfast at 9:00am and will 

have our exchange after that. Looking for-

ward to seeing all of you that morning. 

 

December Birthdays:   

 

Cathy Sherrard 3rd,  

Jack Kistler 7th,  

Floyd Fiske 20th. 

  

December Anniversaries:  

 

Tom & Karen Sweet 22nd   

Bill & Sheila Tucker 27th  

 

Until the next time,  

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!! 

Jack and Teresa Kistler 



December 2013 24 Kansas Winger 

 
 

Kansas Couple of The 

Year 

  

 

 

David & Sherri McDonald 

Chapter Directors 

KS-P 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2013 

CHAPTER A COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

Steve and Terri Bockhaus 

      CHAPTER F COUPLE OF THE     
          YEAR 
             Dale and Janis Mooney 

CHAPTER B COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

Roger and Melissa Shores 

CHAPTER H COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

Daryl and Nita Reiger 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2013 
    CHAPTER P COUPLE OF THE YEAR 

James and Carol Lamb 

CHAPTER Q COUPLE OF THE YEAR 

Jim and Carol Owens 
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The Kansas  

   Twisters 

        Drill Team 

   Steve Bockhaus, Team Captain 

 It may seem to some of you that the Kansas drill 

team was literally thrown together quickly, with 

not much thought or planning.  Perhaps this is a 

good time to give everyone some history.   

     Steve, Marty and Terri attended their first 

Wing Ding in 2007 in Billings, Mt.  That was way 

back when Marty was on two wheels, and Terri 

and Ruth were co-riders.  (Actually, Terri was a 

beginner rider, but that‟s another story.)  The trio 

watched several drill teams perform that year, and 

were completely enthralled!  They attended a drill 

team meeting that year.  While very interested, 

they were not sure they could make a commit-

ment to the time, travel and expense involved (not 

to mention possible damage to the bikes.)  But, 

this meeting was not a total loss, as this is how 

the three of them became involved in judging Top 

Gun. 

     For the next 6 years, the trio attended drill 

team meetings at Wing Ding.  They also have 

been regular judges at Top Gun, and the men rode 

in the Amazing Team Challenge in Des Moines.  

While these meetings were supportive, they did 

not give one the information about how to get 

started.   

     This year, things were different.  While plan-

ning their itinerary for Wing Ding, Terri was read-

ing Wing World Magazine, and noticed that not 

only was there going to be a meeting, but a possi-

bility of riding with a drill team!!!  So, before 

they even arrived in Greenville, Steve contacted 

the International Drill Team Director, Randy Rod-

riguez.  (Incidentally, this is why Terri and Steve 

make such a great team.  She is the mastermind, 

and he makes it happen!)  Is that really so hard to 

believe?! 

     Steve missed the meeting and one practice, but 

was able to do a “walk through” with a group of 

novices, then one riding practice.  The next prac-

tice was rained out.  The leader of this group of 

novices knew that Terri wanted to ride, too, but 

that would have made an uneven number of rid-

ers, so Terri was kind enough to step aside so 

Steve could fulfill his dream.  (boy, the sacrifices 

that woman makes for her husband!!!)  The next 

day, the novice team performed for a large and 

enthusiastic crowd.  It wasn‟t until after the 

Twisters‟ first performance that the team under-

stood the high that Steve experienced that first 

time.  After that one performance, Steve was 

hooked.  He talked at great lengths with Randy 

and his assistant, Reno Birt.  They spent a lot of 

time giving Steve tips, and ideas of choreography.  

Steve then talked to Bill Gray and Jack Shoeck 

about starting a team in Kansas.  They were both 

very supportive of the idea.  During supper with 

the Kansans the last night of Wing Ding, Steve 

mentioned that he wanted to start a team in Kan-

sas, and asked if any of those present were inter-

ested.  Denny Chesnut said he used to do that 

with airplanes, and thought he could give it a try.  

Upon returning home, Steve sent out an e-mail, 

scheduling a meeting for all those interested.   

 

 

                                                   Next Page   
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The day of the meeting, the living room of the 

Bockhaus‟ was crammed full, and several called 

to say they couldn‟t make the meeting, but 

wanted more information.   

     While there were some excellent riders that 

attended the meeting, only nine could make a 

definite commitment at the present time.  Those 

nine include:  Steve Bockhaus, Steve Pena, 

Marv Ayers, Bob Brown, Rick Kistler, Terri 

Bockhaus, Larry Mazur, Denny Chesnut, and 

Marty Dannar.   At this meeting, they unani-

mously agreed on “Twisters” as their team name.  

(with all of its implications.).  Shy Mary Mazur 

was secured as announcer, and Kathy Chesnut as 

team aide.  Chuck and Marilyn Powell serve as 

performance critics. 

     After eight practices, the team had their debut 

performance at the District Rally in Abilene on 

September 14, 2013.   

     The team would like to welcome Rick Ste-

vens and Gene Shannon to the range for the 

2014 season.  Watch the newsletter for more in-

formation about the Kansas Twisters. 
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Lady Riders…..millions of light years in the 

past 

Deb Gattenby 

Recently Ann Gillett & I took a trip to the 

Lake Afton Observatory for an evening of 

Exploring the Milky Way.   Parts of the 

Milky Way we viewed through the tele-

scope were an open star cluster, a blue and 

white star that appeared to be side by 

side, and a nebula which is in reality mil-

lions of light years in the past.  Another 

interesting fact is that the sunlight we see 

each day is actually seven minutes old, as 

that‘s how long it takes the light from the 

sun to reach earth.  All the stars we see 

each night are actually millions of light 

years in the past because that is how long 

it takes the light of the stars to reach us.  

The evening was crystal clear and outside 

the observatory we were able to see the 

Milky Way reach from horizon to horizon – 

a beautiful sight! 

Upcoming on December 16th at 5:30 pm, 

the Lady Riders will have dinner at the 

Wichita Fish Company (1601 W. Douglas 

Ave, Wichita) and then go to the Blue 

Swallowtail Studio (1712 W. Douglas, 

Wichita) for an evening of jewelry making 

using pieces of glass.  The owner of the 

studio will let us use pieces of glass she 

has leftover from projects to create our 

personal works of art which she will she 

will fire for us to be picked up a few days 

later.  The cost of each project is $10 and 

more than one project can be made if de-

sired.  So that we can give the studio 

owner an idea of how many to expect, 

please call me at 316-648-5172 or email 

gattenbyd@yahoo.com your RSVP by Dec. 

11th.  This will be a fun evening of creativ-

ity and friendship. 

For any new members, just a little explana-

tion of what a Lady Rider is.  A Lady Rider 

is a lady that has her own bike, or a co-

rider, a lady in any chapter that enjoys the 

company of other ladies participating in 

fun and interesting adventures.  All ladies 

are welcome to join in as we go to dinner 

theaters, have a Bunco night, go to a glass 

shop to blow a glass ornament, and many 

more adventures.  In the coming months, I 

will do my best to give ample notice of up-

coming events so all ladies can check their 

calendars. 

Again, please let me know if you will be 

able to make the jewelry at the Blue Swal-

lowtail Studio by Dec. 11th.  Looking for-

ward to seeing all of you on December 16th. 
 

mailto:gattenbyd@yahoo.com
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 GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
2014 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

January 17-19, 2014:  Mid-Winter Rendezvous, Best Western    

                             Motel, Wichita Kansas 

 

April 4-6, 2014:          Region ‗H‘ Convention 

 

April 11-13, 2014:        Louisiana Convention, Lafayette 

 

April 26, 2014:            District Spring ride to Greensburg Kansas 

 

May 8-10, 2014:          Texas Convention, Tyler 

 

May 23-25, 2014:        Arkansas Convention, Harrison 

 

June 13-15, 2014:        District Campout, Council Grove Kansas 

 

September 12-14, 2014: Kansas Convention, Abilene Kansas   

                                          ―Where Rails meet the Trails‖ 

September 21, 2014    District Brown Bag Ride to Wamego 

 

September 25-27, 2014: Oklahoma District Rally, Shawnee OK. 

 

November 16, 2014:     Region Staff Meeting, Marshall, TX 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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Registration for Convention Next Page 
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